President of Liberia and President of the Baptist World Alliance, attended
with Dr. Denny and with Mr. Lewis Hoffacker, U.S. Ambassador to Cameroon.
Several students from the Cameroon at colleges and universities in the
Washington, D.C. area had been invited. Diplomatic personnel from other
African countries, media people from the Washington area, the BWA executive
committee and several representatives of United States governmental agencies
were in attendance.

At the close of the reception, the College Singers sang for the guests
and as had been true all across the United States and Canada, this talented
group of young Africans captured the attention and hearts of all present.
Afterwards, a tour of Washington, D.C. under nightlights introduced the

College Singers to some of the most impressive sights in our Nation's Capitol.

TV Viewers Praise Singers

November 25 dawned a day of excitement and surprises. The Singers sang
on "Harambee" and the show's host, Lovell Dyatt, interviewed Cameroon pastor
Samuel L. Lysonge and NAB missionary Fred Holzimmer. Dyatt announced the
group's forthcoming concerts. Following the television program, WTOP received
more than 70 telephone calls and 35 letters praising the College Singers.

From the television studios the College Singers proceeded to the Rayburn
House Office Building where they were received in the office of Congressman
Collier. After exchanging greetings the group enjoyed a subway ride to the
Senate Office Building where Senator Percy met them. He introduced the

students to a crowd awaiting their concert.



